
SWIFT CREEK COMMUNITY OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
October 6, 2014
The Swift Creek Community Owners Association, Inc., Board of Directors Meeting convened at 6:00 p.m. on October 6, 2014 at the Swift Creek Community Room, located at 251 Sweetwater Run, Niceville, Florida.  

Present were Directors Doug Tolbert, Mike Panarisi, John Hahn, Margaret Fontaine, and Kevin Kulow. 

Homeowners in attendance were Donna Hahn, Bulent Unlusoy, Brad Horn, Becky Rigel, Dean Trudeau, Keith Lamm, Linda Gillette, James St. Sauver, Pam Wilcox, Tom & Tommie Bradley, and Michelle White.  
Representing Bluewater Management Services were Darlane Landsberger and Megan Alford. 
Having established a quorum Mr. Tolbert opened the meeting at 6:15 p.m. Proof of notice was established. 

Approval for Distribution of the September 15, 2014 Annual Meeting Minutes/ Approval of the September 15, 2014 Organizational Meeting Minutes

Mr. Tolbert made a motion to approve the distribution of the September 15, 2014 Annual Meeting Minutes and the September 15, 2014 Organizational Meeting Minutes. Mr. Panarisi seconded. None opposed. Motion Passed. 
S
Reports:
President’s Report – Mr. Tolbert
Mr. Tolbert reported that all is going well within the community. 
Grounds Maintenance Committee Report – Ms. White 
· Children’s park refreshment: 

· The picnic table and trash cans that were ordered have arrived. The trash can was installed. 

· Two swing sets were ordered and are expected to arrive in the coming weeks. 
·  The Committee has selected Bayou Lawn for the landscape refreshment of children’s park and are trying to get it scheduled. 
· The gazebo has been repaired

· The Committee has asked Bluewater Management to get quotes on staining the gazebo, wood swing and benches to match the pergola at the pool.  The committee is wanting try to get the pergola to match the color of the shudders by the pool.  

· The committee is looking at around $9,000 for the landscape refreshment and to get it completed this fall. 

· Pool area:
· It is time to resurface the pool. The quote from Tamtec was not the correct quote. 
· Lake park: 

· The fish farmer said that they could put around a thousand Copper Nose Blue Gills in the lake. 

·  The Live Oak at the north entrance had a power line going through it which Gulf Power had to remove due to safety issues. 

· The tennis courts, basketball courts and sidewalks around the community center have been pressure washed. 

· Two items the committee wanted to bring forward to the Board: 


· A homeowner had asked about sodding and irrigating the north entrance, all the way to the children’s park. The estimate was from Bayou, it was split into two increments, the first was to have the Lake Park frontage sodded and irrigated for the white sided fences came in around $7,000. The remainder was around $22,000. 
Mr. Tolbert asked what would be the annual maintenance charge for the upkeep. Ms. White stated that it would be around $540 per mowing.

· A homeowner asked about putting a flower bed at the South Entrance. 

The Grounds and Maintenance Committee recommends not to put flowers at the South Entrance. 



Financial Report – Ms. Fontaine/Ms. Landsberger (August 31, 2014 financials)

Ms. Landsberger reported she sent the financials to Ms. Fontaine. However, there was not adequate time for Ms. Fontaine to analyze them. 


Finance Committee 2015 Budget Recommendations & Meeting Dates

Meeting dates have not been established. 

Update on Reserve Study Status 
Mr. Tolbert asked about the status of the turnaround date for the Reserve Study. Ms. Alford reported that no turn around date has been provided, but will get one as soon as possible. 


Association Depository of Funds 

The Board decided to keep all accounts with Coastal Bank and Beach Community Bank.

Unfinished Business
Covenant Resolution Update/Report 
Mr. Tolbert asked about the status of the covenant enforcement. Ms. Alford reported that the letters were being done at least once a month.  Mr. Tolbert stated that he wanted to see the drive-thru being done once a week, per the contract. Ms. Alford reported that the drive-thru takes roughly two hours to complete, not including writing letters and getting the spreadsheet updated. 

Mr.  Panarisi stated that there is an expectation to notify the homeowners that are in violation to get the message out before fines being implemented, January 1, 2014.

Fining Committee and Fining Resolution Discussion 

Mr. Tolbert reported that due to non-compliance of the covenant enforcement, the Board is left with no other option than to proceed with fining. 

Ms. Landsberger reported that the attorney’s review of the compliance and sanctions committee resolution is not complete, but should be ready for signature tomorrow. 

Ms. Landsberger also reported that Florida Statutes have changed for HOA’s, allowing the association to fine for each event up to $1,000. Any fine greater than $1,000 or more, the association can place a lien on the fine. 

The fining cannot begin without the committee being seated.  Mr. Tolbert stated that Mr. Panarisi has four people, but will need one more volunteer. 


Community Center Committee – Appoint Chair & Members
Mr. Hahn reported the names of the members and new chairman are: 

1. Teresa Gilliano 


2. Kelly Murphy- Redd- co-chairman 

3. Amanda Schrand

4.  Rebecca Ringel - co-chairman

5. Donna Hahn who will be stepping down as chairman but will remain on committee. 


6. Tommie Bradley

7. Susan Gardner 

Swimming Pool Resurfacing Project Status & Discussion 

Mr. Tolbert reported that the Board met last spring and received a recommendation that resurfacing needed to be completed before next summer. Mr. Gillespie, the pool servicer, reported that the quality of work in the fall is much better than the spring time. It was decided that the November time frame would be the best time to complete the work. Mr. Tolbert reported that he did not remember the bid being $35,000. Ms. White stated that the bid in the spring was for $27,500. Ms. Aford reported that upon contacting Tamtec, Kelly said that the bid from the spring was still good, but then provided the association with a much higher bid. Ms. Landsberger stated that the bid needs to be verified. Ms. Alford stated that she did not know what the previous quote amount was, but will call Tamtec in the morning and see what the issue was. 
Mr. Tolbert stated that if the bid comes back at $35,000, the Board would like to get new quotes. 

Management Contract Discussion 
Ms. Landsberger reported that the proposal was sent to the committee, but she did not hear back from anyone. She e-mailed the chair person and asked if there were any comments about the proposal. The chair person told Ms. Landsberger that she had resigned and it was the last she has heard from anyone on the subject. 

Mr. Tolbert stated that the board is trying to determine what the expectations for management are.  The contract should have a mutually agreeable understanding. A Request for Proposal has been drafted. Once the management company has responded to the proposal the Board has to determine whether the bid is sustainable or if they need to find another company. 

Mr. Panarisi stated that that if things are not spelled out clearly, such as weekly or monthly drive-thru, the parties will not understand what is expected. The board has been working to obtain specifics of what they need.   

Ms. Landsberger stated that she was looking for specifics, and when she met with the committee, she was asked to modify the contract and send it back to the committee chair person Pam Becker. No feedback was received from the committee or Board members.  When an inquiry was made Ms. Becker stated that she was no longer chairperson. 

Ms. Landsberger stated that she does not believe the association needs someone in the office 40 hours a week.
Mr. Tolbert stated the expectations are to have someone sitting in the office to meet and greet. He would like an expert on all thing Swift Creek. He wants someone that is intimately familiar with all the facilities in the neighborhood and when doing a casual drive by will know what is wrong.  He stated that the association has seen three different people who have been the person for Swift Creek, Laura, Christoph and now Megan. This is not the continuity of care that he expected. Mr. Tolbert stated would like for the onsite manager to go out on the property, not just sit in the office all day. He wants someone that is “the manager.” He would like to see someone onsite 6 hours a day Monday thru Friday either in the office or on property. It would take 24 to a maximum of 30 hours a week with board meeting schedules. The CAM should have at least 3 years’ experience. 

New Business
Lot 23/24 Update: 

Ms. Landsberger reported that the deadline for the Certificate of Occupancy was October 1, 2014, which has not been issued. The attorney was notified that owners are still working on the pool and dining room ceiling. Significant progress has been made. The next thing that the attorney needs from the ARC will be to get a current status of inspection. After the status is provided, court action can be taken.  The attorney would like for the board to approve that action through a motion. 

 A motion was made by Mr. Kulow to allow the attorney to notify the Court because the house has not been completed nor has a Certificate of Occupancy been issued. Mr. Panarisi seconded. None opposed.  Motion passed. 

With no further business to come before the meeting, it was adjourned at 9:45 p.m. with a motion from Mr. Tolbert 
Presented by: Megan Alford
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